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On February 7, 2022, at approximately 6:11 pm 2nd shift patrol officers responded to the 

200 block of South 23rd Street in Richmond to a shooting.  Upon officer’s arrival, Erik 

Michael Hendricks age 32 of Richmond was located deceased in a vehicle.  

With the assistance of the Wayne County Sheriff’s Department two other occupants of 

the vehicle were located a couple blocks away.  The occupants described a verbal 

argument in the vehicle prior to a gun being introduced.  

Richmond Police Investigators were called to the scene for processing the scene, 

collecting evidence, and to interview witnesses.  

No arrests have been made as the investigation will be continuing.  

The Wayne County Coroner and Richmond Fire Department and Medics assisted at the 

scene.

Respectfully,

Captain Curt Leverton  

  

 


